
 
 

Licensing Sub-Committee – Summary of Decision 
 

Date of Hearing – 13 July 2021 
  
 
Panel members:  Councillors Natalia Perez (Chair), Fiona Smith and Matt Thorley 
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Clerk: Charles Francis (LBHF) 
 
Legal Representative: Gerta Kodhelaj (LBHF) 
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Director, Riverside Studios 

 
Interested Parties: Councillor PJ Murphy, Shirley Cupit, Chair, Queen Caroline 
Estate Tenants and Residents Association, Jane Bain, Nicola Grant, Mary Stow, 
Andy Costain, Karin McDanell, Fred Johnson, James Donald, Peter Lovell and Philip 
McDanell 
 
 
 

 

RIVERSIDE STUDIOS, 101 QUEEN CAROLINE STREET, LONDON 
W6 9BN. 

 
 
SUMMARY OF DECISION 
 
The Committee has considered an application for the grant of a new premises 
licence under the Licensing Act 2003 for the following: performance of a play  
(indoors) , exhibition of a film (indoors), performance of live music (indoors), playing 
of recorded music (indoors) , performance of dance (indoors), provision of late night 
refreshment (indoors) , sale of alcohol on the Premises only (“the Application”). 
  
In summary, the Committee has decided, after taking into account all of the 
individual circumstances of this case and the promotion of the four licensing 
objectives to: 
 
Reject the whole application. 
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